YOUR COUNCIL AT WORK Bastard and South Burgess

Due to dealing with a number of delegations Council Special meetings are scheduled to complete business in June. Since the North Leeds Lantern goes to before those press dates, any interesting will tid-bits with published along the summer items.

At the 1st June meeting, Sam Fleming, representative local for Leeds Grenville Board County Education attended Council and fielded questions and comments from the Councillors. He promised to obtain specific information re: assessing the levy. Sam was thanked for his interesting and enlightening comments and for attending the meeting.

Bruce McLennan of Harris Computer Systems made a presentation re: updating of our system. Brian Young, our consultant was present also. Following this the decision was made for our Deputy Clerk and our Treasurer consultant to view the Harris system operation before final decisions are made. Presentations were also made by Ray Pinnesault of Rep Consulting and Technical Services and at the June 15 meeting by Mr.MacMillan of The Miller Paving. latter was concise, interesting and well illustrated with slides.

Councillor Don Wills attended a full day workshop sponsored by Ministry of the Agriculture and Food at Spring Valley Hall on May 21, 1992. This dealt with land use protection and comments from this meeting have forwarded to been higher levels of Government.

The Leeds Grenville Emergency Planning Co-Ordinating Committee has agreed on a tablecommunications exercise located in an area including Bastard South Burgess. and Plan are being made for this and Reeve Howard French and Fire Chief Paul Ostrom are to be representatives to the meeting.

Committee the of consisting Department Heads will deal with the Municipal Prevention Accident Program. This program is mandatory as of 1991 and a requirement is that we have our own policy and procedure implemented. Two days have been scheduled in July for a workshop on this.

TOWNSHIP OF BASTARD & SOUTH BURGESS

Councillors Jane McCabe and Don Wills form will Administrative Committee to bring forth concerns of the Administrative Staff.

On June 20, 1992, there will be a further meeting of the Rideau Land Trust. Councillor Jane McCabe will attend from Council and Jim the Barker from L.A.C.A.C. Jim the that reported previous meeting attended was very informative, goals were set, much discussion held and was considerable ground covered in the 8 hours.

All Councillors are file required to reports on any conference, committee, board meetings or attended. Those copies of reports from the February Conference have been forwarded to the Ontario Good Roads Association in Toronto.

The Bicentennial Committee held first meeting and is off to a good start. Hopefully you will be hearing much more about this in later columns.

the Roads Department as a result of our supplementary allocation funding received, engineering have plans been requested for Sheldon's Bridge and plans are being made for to improvements section of the Burgess Road. (often referred to as "Portland Dump Road").

Perhaps you have noticed the spring calcium and stone chloride applications the roads. to Approximately 8000 tons been of stone has applied and over litres 150,000 of calcium chloride have Roadside been used. currently is mowing Street being done. the sweeping in been Villages has completed.

Polar Power lines are to number the street light poles - thus making identification for repair purposes easier and service more efficient.

We replied to letter from the Ministry of Municipal "Open Affairs re: Government" and received a n acknowledgement of our letter and comments.

At the waste disposal site efforts are being made to cut costs, preserve the sites, plan for the future and encourage recycling. The following steps have been taken: 1) A new technique for

recycling newspaper (shredding) has been tried. 2) A can crusher is on order. 3) Trees have been planted for a future buffering at both sites. 4) Glass is now being recycled by the attendants. 5) Compacting has been which carried out result in more room in our sites. 6) All the composters received have been sold and more are on order. They should be here by the time this goes press. Price \$15.00 +

THE FORGET DON'T HAZARDOUS WASTE DAY ON JULY 25TH, 1992 MUNICIPAL KITLEY BUILDING 8:00 A.M. TO SEE P.M. 4:00 ADVERTISEMENT IN NORTH LEEDS LANTERN.

Once again the Rabies Clinic was deemed a success with a total of 174 dogs and 71 cats attending - escorted by their humans of course!

To all of you, a safe and happy summer and to Canada, a great 125th. celebration!



DELTA ATHLETIC & RECREATION SOCIETY

On June 1st the monthly meeting of DARS was held at the Recreation Centre at 7:00 p.m.

Present were: President - Helena Phillips, Treasurer-Marion Wright, Secretary - Iva Pratt.

The minutes were read and approved. Brian Daye was hired for the cutting of the lawn, and upkeep of the grounds at the Centre. It sure is looking great around there. Keep up the good work Brian. Thanks to those who sent in applications.

Chris Hart is also helping Brian Daye with the painting of tennis courts, picnis tables, etc.

Anyone who wishes to donate to the Memorial Park should do so, as we hope to finish this up by September.

The new trophy case has been erected in the Centre, it looks great.

Thanks to Herb Vincent, and also Wrights Electrical for the moving of wires.

The Delta Horseshoe Club is in full swing every Monday night at 7:00 p.m. and we have a lot of members. it sure is nice to see the young people that are interested in this sport.

The first Horseshoe Tournament was held on Friday evening June 5th. This was well attended (Doubles only).

Trophies were donated by the Delta Horseshoe Club. Winners were as follows:

1st place - Peter Healey & Melvin Livingston

2nd place - Ray O'Toole & Earl Finn

3rd place - John Lalonde & Kevin Turnbull

4th place - Bud Pratt & John Kitson

Everyone enjoyed this tournament even though, some of its was played in the rain. Dedication or what. On the following Saturday June 13th another tournament

was held, trophies for this one were donated by Healey's Cottages -Delta.

This one was for "Singles" and Doubles".

Winners were:

Singles: 1st - Peter Healey

2nd - Bud Pratt

3rd - Garry Merriman

4th - Gerald Summers

Doubles:

1st - Dave Loudon & Ray O'Toole

2nd - Bud Pratt & Alvin Delorme

3rd - Tony Healey & Jack Gonyare

4th - Gerald Summers & Melvin Livingston

Fun was had by all.

Iva Pratt

